
11. sunday

 12. monday

 13. tuesday

 14. wednesday

 16. friday

 15. thursday

  2:00pm	 Praise Dancers	 BC Lobby

O
ctober 11 - O

ctober 17  calendar

“LEAD US NOT INTO TEMPTATION” POLICY
When parking, remember to keep your valuables and all 
parcels out of sight safely locked in your trunk. Thieves 
can even see through dark tinted glass. Don’t tempt!

  9:00am   Morning Prayer	  	   Prayer Room
10:00am   Unified Worship Service	   Sanctuary
	   Congregational Meeting
	 Lunch	 Fellowship Hall
  1:30pm	 ACA Meeting	 Clubroom
  4:00pm	 CRASH	 BC 205 & 206
  6:30pm	 Huddles	 BC 205 & 206

Hot Off the Press online: www.chpc.org

Children & Youth Helpers in Worship
Children ages Kindergarten through third grade are invited to a Children’s Worship service each week. Start off with 

your families in both the 9am and 11:15am service, then listen for the announcement dismissing the kids to their 
special service.  Just before the sermon, children will be dismissed to their special study and worship time.

  6:15am	 Band of Brothers	 Fireside Room
  8:30am	 Prayer	 Prayer Room
 10:00am	 Knitting Group	 Atrium
  6:30pm	 Karate	 Fellowship Hall�  
  7:00pm	 Choir Rehearsal	 Choir Room
	 ACA Meeting	 Club Room
	 College Hill Community Mtg.	 Fellowship Hall
  7:30pm	 Alanon	 BC 201 & 202

11:00am 	 Marcus Lampson Service	 Sanctuary
  7:00pm	 Listening To One Another	 MC W&A Area
	 Writer’s Group	 Fireside Room
	 Bi-Polar Support Group	 Great Hall
	 Worship Team Rehearsal	 Sanctuary
	

This week’s helpers are:
10:00am Sarah L. /  Jared L. / Aiden M.

Next week’s helpers are:
9:00am Nate S.
11:15am Waverly P. / Lucas F.
Michelle Dyson will greet

 17. saturday

 9:30am	 Tuesday AM Bible Study	 Parlor
 6:30pm	 MEGABLAST	 Great Hall
	 Super Choir	 Fellowship Hall
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 6:00pm	 Community Prayer Walk	 House of Joy
 6:15pm 	 Karate	 Fellowship Hall
 6:30pm	 Deacon Meeting	 BC 201 & 202

8 QUESTIONS ABOUT THE CHPC ENDOWMENT, 
THE CHPC ENDOWMENT COMMITTEE 

AND THE CHPC TRUSTEE ADMINISTRATORS.
By Bart Sauer

1.	 What is the CHPC Endowment?  In 1975, the College Hill Presbyterian Church Endowment was formed.  It is a sepa-
rate fund held in a trust wherein the principal money is invested, and income generated by the investment of the fund 
is then to be given away in the form of grants.   

2.	 Who manages the CHPC Endowment?   It is overseen by the CHPC Trustee Administrators who are responsible for 
ensuring that the fund is properly invested.  The fund monies are invested and managed by an independent, invest-
ment company which provides a yearly report to the Trustee Administrators.  The Trustee Administrators are elected 
by the congregation, one new member per year, to serve a 5-year term.  The current members are: Robin Bechtel, Kim 
McCracken, Ann Klusmeier, Bart Sauer and John Wendt.  The Trustee administrators determine how much money is 
to be distributed by the Endowment Fund each year.

3.	 How much money was given this year from the Endowment Fund?  In 2015 a total of $38,000 was granted, and dis-
tributed among 11 recipients

4.	 Who determines who receives the grants?  A separate Endowment Team, reviews applications for grants and makes 
recommendations to the CHPC Session for approval.  For 2015, the members of the Endowment Committee were:  
Mark Fay, Chris Evans, Tim Sillaman,  Bart Sauer, Claire Snyder and “Chappie” Chapman.  If you are interested in be-
ing a part of this committee, you may contact Pastor “Chappie”, or any of the other committee members

5.	 What are the grants for?  Each year the CHPC Endowment committee has the privilege of issuing grants to be used 
for missions or outreach with the following guidelines: 

a.   To aid evangelism and compassion for groups or people “beyond the walls” of CHPC.  
b.   The monies are to be used for one-time expenditures, instead of supporting an organization’s annual ‘
      budgeted expenditures.
c.   An outcome report documenting the use of a grant must be made to the CHCP Endowment committee within      
     one month after the funds are used and no later than nine (9) months following receipt of the grant.

6.	 What were some of the grants given this year?  
	 a.   Scholarships for under-resourced youth to attend Young Life Summer Camp and CHPC Swim ministry.  
	        (See photos below of Young Life Camp) 
	 b.   Supplies for sun-powered systems to be installed in Latin America by SonLight Power.
	 c.   A printer/copier for a theological college in Ethiopia.
	 d.  Internet upgrades for spreading the gospel in the Middle East.

CHPC ENDOWMENT
(Continued)

7.	 How could I give to the Endowment fund?  While 
it is possible to make contributions to the En-
dowment fund at any time, most of the money 
contributed in the past has come as part of a 
person’s will/estate upon death, or by friends or 
family contributing to the CHCP Endowment as a 
memorial to that person.  If you have any more 
questions about the Endowment Fund, or would 
like to know more about how to contribute, please 
feel free to ask any of the Trustee Administrators 
or contact Heather Lethander in the CHPC finance 
office.  The Endowment Fund is intended to be 
a forward-looking option for gifts to the church, 
designed to grow over time so that its resources 
will continue to carry out the church’s mission for 
years to come.

8.	 Are applications available for 2016 distributions?  
Yes.  Applications are now available on the CHPC 
website or in atrium racks at the church.  Applica-
tions are due back by November 16.

Wyld Life Camp

Camp Saranac

School of the Spirit: 
Growing in Healing 
and the Prophetic 

with guest speaker Jack Deere
 October 16th-17th at Vineyard Church Northwest

 
How much of the supernatural should you 
expect in your life?   Raise your expectation and 
increase your experience at School of the Spirit.  
Roots&Branches Network and Vineyard Church 
Northwest bring gifted speaker, author and 
theologian Jack Deere back to Cincinnati. Jack 
joins with regional leaders for a weekend focused 
on releasing the supernatural work of the Spirit in 
your life.

Free registration at https://eblair.wufoo.com/
forms/z18xapoo1tmb00d/ or call Equipping 
Ministries/Roots&Branches 742-1100.



Announcements

Writers’ Meeting will be Wednesday, 10/14 at 7pm, in 
the Fireside Room. As always, all are invited.

Please join Wycliffe Bible Translators missionaries 
Emily and Andy Eatough for an update on their work 
Sunday, Oct. 18 during Foundation Hour in Fellowship 
Hall.

Everyone is invited to join the World Mission Team 
on Sunday, October 18, to greet and hear Emily and Andy 
Eatough with Wycliffe Bible Translators. We will also pray 
for current needs of our global workers and refugees.  
Lunch is at 12:45 pm (main dish provided, bring salad or 
dessert if possible), speakers begin at 1:30 pm. Join us 
for either or both activities in the dining room at Belwood 
Apartments on the corner of Larch and Belmont. For 
information or to RSVP call Mary Sue at 513-541-7829.

Do you have the gift of hospitality?  Enjoying 
meeting new people? If so we have 2 opportunities for 
you! We need help on the 1st Sunday of the month for 
our welcome table in the atrium and we need subs for 
our weekly front desk ministry. If you are interested in the 
5 minute party contact Dennis Hall at dhall@chpc.org or 
541-5676, if you are interested in the front desk ministry 
call June Elwood at 681-1767.

Hope for the Upcoming Holidays  Are you grieving 
the loss of a loved one and trying to navigate the 
upcoming holidays?   On the third Tuesdays, October 20 
and November 17 from 4:30-5:30, Jan Johnson will lead 
the grief group with a focus on the holidays and grief.   
Group meets in the white house.  Come to one or both of 
the groups.  Questions:  Contact the Care and Counseling 
Center at 541-5676, x1163

Two ways to bless UC international students:  
1) Become a Friendship Partner through International 
Friendships, Inc. (IFI) -- over 60 international students 
are waiting!!  Get to know one another throughout the 
year by sharing your interests, cultures and values.  IFI 
suggests that partners keep in touch once a week and get 
together once a month.  Singles, couples, and families 
are all needed.  Apply online: http://cincy.ifiusa.org/
fp-application/    2) Provide food once a quarter for an 
international student Bible study meeting.  
Contact Pat Durst  p.durst@ificincy.org or 513-324-1268.

More Ushers Needed Would you like to be more 
connected with the Church and meet new people? Serve 
as a ministry partner in the Welcoming Ministries.  Ushers  
hand out bulletins, take up the collection, ring the bell 
and light the candles.  For more information call David 
Freas day or night at 513-910-7068.

50th Birthday! Jeff Lane, son of Karen Lane (former 
director of Feast of Love), will turn 50 on Oct 23rd.  He has 
been in prison for several years & since Karen has moved 
to Heaven, CHPC is now Jeff’s only family.  You are invited 
to bless him with a card or note for his birthday. PLease 
send to:  Jeff Lane 297-556, Lo. C. I., PO Box 69, London, 
OH  43140. It may take 5 or more days for the mail to get 
through. Singing cards are not allowed.  Questions?  Call 
Mariena Koize @ 513-681-3088. Thank you for extending 
care in this way.”

October 11, 2015
GRACE

Beginning.... Grace
Preaching: Rev. Drew Smith

Welcome to College Hill Presbyterian Church
Thank you for worshiping with us today. Single, married, 
with children or not, there are many opportunities 
for knowing Christ, worshiping, personal growth and 
discipleship, service and ministry  within the church and 
beyond the walls. 

Visitors - Stop by the welcome table or the desk in the 
Atrium to find out more about College Hill Presbyterian. 
Return and become part of this dynamic Church Family. 
 

Upcoming Services 
Oct. 18	 GRACE - Selfie... Grace
Oct. 25	 GRACE - Unstoppable... Grace 	
Nov. 1	 GRACE - Living... Grace	
	

Today’s Order of Worship
Prelude

Welcome
Call To Worship & Opening Prayer

Songs of Praise
Guests

Time of Confession & Forgiveness
Song of Response
Passing the Peace

Scripture & Sermon
Pastoral Prayer

Offering / Closing Song 
Announcements

Charge and Blessing
Postlude

Committed to growing and 
planting flourishing churches that 

make disciples of Jesus Christ
a covenant order of evangelical presbyterians

Children and Youth

MEGABLAST for 4th-6th graders will meet on 
Tuesday, October 13th, 6:30-8pm in the BLAST Zone 
(Great Hall). We’ll have games, pizza, small groups, and 
split into groups to plan for the November FX Night!

The October Theme in BLAST (K-3) and MEGABLAST 
(4-6) is Individuality: “discovering who you are meant to 
be so you can make a difference,” and our memory verse 
is 1 Timothy 4:12a: “Don’t let anyone look down on you 
because you are young. Set an example for the believers 
in what you say and in how you live.” Please pray this 
month that our children would learn to find their identity 
in Christ and use their gifts to make a difference in our 
world. For more information on what kids are learning as 
well as ideas on how to engage with them on this subject, 
check out the Parent Cue on chpc.org/forms.

CRASH (7-9th grade) meets today from 4-5:30pm in 
the CRASH room.  Come for snacks, games, large group 
Bible study, and small groups.  Come check it out and see 
if you are ready to commit to your group.
 
Huddles (10-12th grade) meet tonight from 6:30-
8:30pm in the CRASH room.  A huddle is a group of 
students learning what it looks like to be a disciple of 
Jesus who makes disciples of Jesus. If you did not come 
last time, come check out what a huddle is all about, and 
see if you want to commit for the year tonight.

Special Events

Mama Lucy Gacheru is in the US The Hope 
Community Board invites you to join us for a Gathering 
with Lucy from Hope Community (Kenya). It will be held 
on Thursday, October 15 at 7pm at Christ Emmanuel 
Christian Fellowship, located in Walnut Hills -  2324 May 
St., Cincinnati, 45206 (near Eden Park). In addition to 
hearing from Lucy, we will hear from the CHPC team that 
visited Hope Community this summer.

C.S. Lewis Lovers - Discount tickets to the national 
production of ‘Screwtape Letters’ at the Aronoff Sat, Oct 
17, 8pm.  Aronoff’s Jadson-Kaplan Theater - Orchestra 
seats Row B, seats B3 to B6 $50 each, no other fees. 
Prime seats Orchestra Row H, seats 11-13 $60 each. 
Take a friend or teenager and change their lives forever!  
Contact Sam: 542-2442 or starecvg@aol.com.

Available Help  
Ushers have copies of the song lyrics for this service.  
Ushers can also provide help with wheelchairs and equip-
ment for hearing assistance.  Handicapped accessible re-
strooms are located off the exit hallway to the right side 
of the main platform. This exit also leads to handicapped 
parking spaces.

college hill presbyterian church
connecting . serving . celebrating

5742 Hamilton Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45224 
(513)541-5676 . www.chpc.org

Prayer Page
“. . . without ceasing I remember you 

always in my prayers,”
Romans 1:9

CHPC Community
Kathy Spelman Bob Spelman

Gwyn Spindel Beulah Stickle

Sam Stare Barry Stare

Elaine Stattman Art Stattman

Staff
Dennis Hall - Assistant Pastor

Officers/Leadership
Gene Gosselink - Deacon

Home Bound/Health Center
Jan Hyde

Ministries
TreeHouse

Global Workers

In the Military
Adam Steveley

US Army
Chris Jaeger

USMC

Cary Jaeger 
USMC

Kirk Kalmbacher 
US Coast Guard

Zach Scharf 
Army National Guard

Nyjoel Baker
US Air Force

Danny Holian 
US Navy Pilot

Will Connor
US Army

Joey Nieberding 
US Army

Peter & Amanda Leugers
US Navy

College/Career Students
Julie Klusmeier Paul Klusmeier

Hamilton County JFS Featured Child for Adoption
Lonnie, Age 17 - Contact Sonya Lary - 513-946-1099

Condolences
Christian love and sympathy to the family of 
Marjory Klusmeier who died on October, 5. 

Condolences may be sent to:
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Klusmeier

9862 Dargate Lane, Cincinnati, OH 45231


